Notice of Declaratory Statement
DEPARTMENT OF HIGHWAY SAFETY AND MOTOR VEHICLES
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Department of Highway Safety and Motor Vehicles has received the petition for declaratory statement from Steven Cooper for Allegiant, LLC, a Utah limited liability company, on June 26, 2020. The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of ss. 319.22, 319.225, 319.23, 320.02, 320.0609, and 320.072, Florida Statutes, as they apply to the petitioner.

The petition seeks the agency's opinion on documentation required for application for title for a business that does not conduct business in this state, whether title must be generated in the names of buyer exactly as they are written by seller, whether an initial registration fee can be avoided by transfer of a plate to an individual or entity other than to whom the plate was initially issued, and what documentation must accompany a power of attorney form to effect title and registration transactions at the agency. Motions for leave to intervene pursuant to rule 28-1005.0027, Florida Administrative Code, must be filed within 21 days of the date of publication of this notice.

A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Joseph R. Gillespie, Agency Clerk, 2900 Apalachee Parkway, A-432, MS-2, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0504; AgencyClerk@flhsmv.gov, (850) 617‑3101.
